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Fred Abadi, P.E. Public Works Director 

City Administrator Approval: 
Kevin Lahner, City Administrator    

Finance Department Review: 
Rich Abbott, Finance Director   RA 

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney   BER (ME) 

Subject: 
Approval of the closing of the Riverfront Plaza Parking Lot No. 1 for parade routes the Memorial Day Parade on 
May 30, 2016 and for the Independence Day Parade on July 4, 2016 due to Main Street being closed. 
 

Details: 
Referral was made by Public Works on behalf of the Mayor. 
 
Due to the construction project on W. Main Street, the Memorial Day parade and July 4th parade routes will need 
to be changed to go around the construction.  The proposal is to close River Front Plaza (Lot 1) parking lot during 
the parades to allow the route along this parking lot.  Both parade dates are on a Monday.  
 
Staff recommends approval of this request. 

 

Options & Alternatives: 
Discuss whether to approve this request. 
 

 

Financial Remarks: 
None 

 

 

 

Executive Action: 
 None at this time 

 

Committee Recommendation: 
 None at this time.  

 


